Net Zero Task Force

A committee for net zero metering in Derry, NH

Thursday, March 16, 2017 6:00 PM 14 Manning Rd. Derry, NH 03038

Board Members

Brewster Bartlett Nick del Etoile David Granese Ken Linehan

John Burke, Alt.

Mary Till

Josh Bourdon Mike Fowler Anthony Marciano Jeff Moulton

Bob Mackay, Alt. Will Stewart, Alt.

Minutes

-Call to Order: Chairman Jeff Moulton called the meeting to order at 6:02 PM.

<u>-In attendance</u>: Jeff Moulton, Mary Till, Ken Linehan, Josh Bourdon, Brewster Bartlett, Nick del Etoile (left at 6:51), Bob Mackay (left at 6:55) & Anthony Marciano-by phone

<u>-Absent</u>: Dave Granese, Mike Fowler<u>-Guest</u>: Maureen Reno (EEAC)

-Consent agenda:

Approval of minutes from December 15th meeting.

Motion made by Josh Bourdon to approve items in consent agenda Motion seconded by Nick del Etoile Motion passes unanimously

-Pinkerton Academy update

Brewster Bartlett provided an update on the PA energy usage by building. There is support to install submeters onto some of the buildings which will provide more specific information on energy usage by building.

-Derry schools update

The facility committee which is looking at closing a school, has asked for a representative of this committee to attend their 6-April meeting. The purpose of which is to provide and review of the evaluation conducted by this committee on the district's schools.

-Derry municipal update

Jeff Moulton reviewed the analysis conducted with Mike Fowler to determine the best location for the installation of a <100KW solar installation. Two buildings were recommended

- Marrion Gerrish Community Center
- Town Library

Both have south facing roofs and are highly visible to our community. Next steps are to talk with both organizations and obtains estimates from a few solar contractors. Estimated payback is ~9 years.

The town's budget process begins in April, therefore this committee needs to make a recommendation by then to be included in next years budget.

-Next meeting is scheduled for 20-April @ 6:00 PM

Meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM

Respectfully Submitted, Ken Linehan